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NORTH CAMPUS
COMMUNITY UPDATE #5
September 28, 2012

Community Members,
The objective of this document is to update the community on information related to
upcoming construction activities and general relevant project information. The project team

appreciates the cooperation of the local community for a successful North Campus Project.

The largest task continues to be large scale excavation and hauling of clean soil from the
site. The team continues to follow the below tasks to minimize dust leaving the site. This
continued diligence appears to be improving the situation and decreasing impacts to our neighbors.

e Additional steel grates on site to remove soil from tires

e Sweeping of trucks by driver to remove loose soil

e Wetting of site exit road to remove soil from tires

e Hosing off every truck with fire hose prior to exiting the site

e Use of sweeper equipment inside the site to remove loose dirt on the site exit road
to avoid it being picked up again by following truck

e Use of sweeper truck on Sangamore Road (using water spray down as allowed —
Stops at Overlea Rd at communities request)

e Hand Broom sweeping at entry/exit point of site.

e Continued adherence to speed limit

e Verification tarps are closed prior to leaving the site

With the daylight hours dwindling, we have placed some site lights in the vicinity of the
flaggers for greater visibility in the morning darkness. We appreciate the communities continued

compliance with the flagging operation for North Campus.



The project team has continued communication with the Waldorf School to ensure schedules

are considered and that the project minimizes any impact to their students or general operation.

General information

e Dust volume will be monitored

e Sidewalk in front of ICC-B site will be very busy but properly controlled with flag men
directing Project trucks, pedestrians, and cars. Use of the sidewalk on the “Safeway side”
of the road would be recommended to minimize inconveniences.

e Saturday work should be anticipated by the community. Saturday excavation work
currently commences at 7:00 at the communities request

e Community members can email specific project related concerns to the following email

address iccbnorthcampus@gmail.com.

In the next 4 weeks the following activities will be taking place:

e Continued mass excavation and hauling of material off site

e Site utility installation / relocation

e Concrete trucks will start on a small scale.
We realize that our project has an impact to the community at large, and the project team takes
daily precautions to minimize our footprint. We appreciate your continued cooperation and

support.

Thanks — The ICC-B North Campus Project Team





